












































































































Testimony to Government Oversight Committee 
 
I am a foster parent and found the remarks and position Governor LePage shared with the GOC on May 31, 
2018 to be spot on. I also testified before you that day to share my concerns over DHHS’ rush to reunify at any 
cost. I am submitting this as my written testimony. 
 
My foster daughter is an incredible 15 month old who after all the research I have done, is at high risk for 
neglect or even worse if she is reunified. 
 
I have been aware from the beginning that this was a reunification case. And I understand and support that 
goal IF it is in the best interest for the child, however there also needs to be a clear distinction of what happens 
when this goal is NOT what is best. Some of the basic merits of the reunification process have been heavily 
abused and undermined. 
 
My foster daughter currently has no control over the following red flags in her environment: 

 My foster daughter has been in care for 14 of her 15 months of life and is not at the age where she can 
speak for herself. 

 The birth mother terminated parental rights of two other children 
 The birth mother is pregnant again, with twins 
 The birth mother uses marijuana, and was allowed to self screen at home before her “random” drug 

tests for DHHS 
 My foster daughter was removed from kinship care secondary to concerns for neglect  
 The birth mother has mental health issues with continued poor attendance to mandatory counseling 

appointments 
 A new boyfriend lives in the house with the birth mother (over the past month) 
 The birth mother exhibits little to no interest when she leaves her child- no hug or goodbye is shared  
 The birth mother cancelled 40% of supervised and unsupervised visits.  

 
However the reunification process continues.  
 
My foster daughter had one overnight visit, before the DHHS recommendation was made for a 3-month trial 
placement to begin on June 16, 2018. This recommendation was made during a court hearing. I might add, 
that the birth mother did not even appear at the court hearing; I was there though. Still the reunification plan 
continues. 
 
At the point of the 3 month trial home placement, my foster daughter will have had only two overnights with her 
birth mother, 32 hours of supervised visits, and 30 hours of unsupervised visits. Essentially in the 8 months my 
foster daughter has been with me, she has seen for birth mother for the equivalent of only 4 and a half days.  
 
My foster daughter has become a part of my family, she is incredibly bonded with me and I with her. In my 
opinion, reunification is not what is best for her. She has thrived in my care.  
 
I also want to extend my gratitude to Senators Diamond and Gratwick for their correspondence with me prior to 
the GOC Hearing.  
 
I would be happy to offer any insight that could aid in the work of the GOC and supports the Governor’s 
recommendations that DHHS not look to reunification as the only and ultimate goal in child placement.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ruth Lyons, Ph.D. 
 












